
Minutes for the Wakulla Soil and Water Conservation District Meeting held March 12, 2020 held in 

Room 2, at the Wakulla County Extension Office 

 

The meeting was called to order by Vice Chairman, Dusry Leimbach at 5:56pm.  Other members present 

were Larry Goolsbey, Cal Jamison and Wayne Cooper by phone.  Guests included Barron Riddle, FDAC, 

and Steve Tullar, NRCS.  Dallas Marshall, Supervisor candidate. 

The Agenda for the meeting was approved. 

The Minutes for the February meeting were approved. 

The Bank Statement and Financial Report were approved. The balance was $4,958.97. 

Old Business: 

Chairman Robert Roddenberry’s letter of resignation was accepted and Larry made a motion to have a 

plaque made thanking  Robert for his service. Motion passed. 

Cal gave an updates on the computer and webpage. We need to update webpage and seek assistance 

from Kaylee Durrance. 

New Business: 

Dallas Marshall who is interested in becoming a Supervisor by appointment or election spoke. He may 

be appointed to fill Robert’s seat.  Dusty will check with the Supervisor of Elections office for procedural 

information.  

A vote was approved to remove Robert from the Checking Account at Prime Meridian Bank. 

A vote to appoint Larry Goolsbey Treasurer and to add him as a signatory on the Prime Meridian 

Checking Account was approved. 

A vote to add Dusty Leimbach as a signatory to the Prime Meridian Checking Account was approved. 

Supervisor Items: 

Dusty discussed the threats from Fracking to the aquifer. 

Steve Tullar gave the NRCS updates and reports.  He requested that Supervisors sign the NRCS/WSWCD 

non discrimination agreement. Larry said that he wouldn’t sign the agreement. Cal signed and Wayne 

agreed to sign.   

Steve asked for input from the District on the working group effort.  Comments are do NLT June 18, 

2020. 

Barron reported that enrollments are going well and that Covid 19 restrictions will prevent him from 

attending our upcoming meetings for the near future. 

Steve reported that he also will not be able to attend for the same reasons either.  

Cal gave the Springshed update.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:44pm                                                                                                                                                                 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


